
THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 

Docket No. DE 22-060 

Consideration of Changes to the Current Net Metering Tariff Structure, 

Including Compensation of Customer-Generators 

 

CONSUMER ENERGY ALLIANCE 

PETITION TO INTERVENE 

 

Pursuant to the Commission’s Order of Notice, issued on September 20, 2022, N.H. Admin. Rules, 

Puc 203.17, and in accordance with the standards of RSA 541-A:32 (I)b, Consumer Energy 

Alliance (“CEA”) respectfully submits this Petition for Intervention in the above-referenced 

docket for the following reasons: 

 

1.  CEA is a national non-profit organization comprised of energy producers and consumers—

including several with New Hampshire operations-- looking to advance all-of-the-above energy 

policies that deliver affordable, reliable and environmentally responsible energy to families and 

businesses. 

2.  CEA has actively participated in discussions and proceedings regarding the future of net 

metering at the federal and state levels - including New Hampshire, Nevada, Oklahoma, 

Maine and Florida. 

3.  CEA has been an active participant in the public discourse regarding New Hampshire's net 

metering future including discussions on New Hampshire's House Bill 1116 and as an intervenor 

in NH PUC Docket DE 16-576.  

4.  CEA’s participation in this docket is in the interest of justice and would not disrupt the 

orderly and prompt conduct of this proceeding. If granted intervenor status, CEA will abide by 

the Commission’s rules and procedural schedule developed in this docket and make every effort 

to work collaboratively with the Staff and other parties. 

 

WHEREFORE, Consumer Energy Alliance respectfully requests that it be granted full intervenor 

status for this proceeding. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Marc Brown 

Vice President, State Affairs 

Consumer Energy Alliance 

 

Dated: December 7, 2022 
 


